
APPENDIX A 

 
Declaration of Emergency Capital Improvements Project – The University of North Carolina at 
Chapel Hill 
 
 The Chancellor of the University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill has informed the 

President of the need to invoke emergency procedures as allowed by G.S. 143-129 to make 

needed repairs by the quickest means possible for the following project. 

Declared on May 30, 2006, UNC Chapel Hill would remove four hazardous trees with 

root and trunk decay as well as replace portions of stone walls that edge Raleigh Road (just 

South of Franklin Street).  The walls had tilted, and a structural analysis had concluded that 

certain sections were unstable.  The existing walls over two feet in height (approximately 290 

linear feet) would be replaced by structurally sound walls with a stone veneer.  The project, 

estimated to cost $426,000, would be funded from Repairs and Renovations funds. 

In accordance with emergency procedures, the State Building Commission has been 

notified. 


